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St Lazarus Garnham Fellowship 

The St Lazarus Garnham Fellowship is given in memory of the late Professor Percy Garnham 
FRS, who was a member of the Military and Hospitaller Order of Saint Lazarus of Jerusalem 
and who retained an interest in leprosy patients in Africa throughout a long and distinguished 
career. The regulations governing the award of this Fellowship are given below. 

REGULATIONS GOVERNING THE AWARD OF THE ST LAZARUS GARNHAN 
FELLOWSHIPS INSTITUTED BY THE GRAND PRIORY OF ENGLAND AND 
WALES OF THE MILITARY AND HOSPITALLER ORDER OF ST LAZARUS 
OF JERUSALEM 

1 .  A Research Fellowship of £2000 per annum is instituted in memory of our late 
distinguished confrere, Professor Chevalier Percy Garnham GIG KU FRS MD DSc 
Flnst BioI for studies of leprosy dealing with its epidemiology, the prevention of disability, 
or rehabilitation of sufferers. 

2. The Fellowship will be supported by the general funds of the Priory, initially for 3 years 
with the intention of establishing it in perpetuity. 

3 .  The awards will be granted by the Grand Priory on the recommendation of the Medical 
Advisory Board of Lepra (MAB) and their expert referees. The funds may be used for 
equipment and/or research in hospital and/or field. 

4 .  An award may be made for 1 -3 years to the same individual or group but it may not be 
extended beyond 3 years. 

5 .  The Fellowship should be advertised in the appropriate Journals. 
6 .  The Fellowship is open to medically or scientifically qualified applicants of either sex and 

of any nationality and seniority . 
7. The applicants will be expected to supply all the documentation and the names of referees 

as required by the Medical Advisory Board. 
8. Copies of the shortlisted applications for this Fellowship will be sent to the Hospitaller(s) 

of the Grand Priory of England and Wales and the Hospitaller(s) or a representative will 
be invited to attend the meeting of the Medical Advisory Board for the item at which the 
award is made. 

9. Copies of the written reports of the work done and copies of any resultant publications 
should be sent to the Hospitaller(s) of the Grand Priory as well as to the Medical Advisory 
Board of Lepra. The usual acknowledgments of all assistance received would be required. 
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